MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 03/14

Held on Monday 3rd March 2014 in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm

PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr Altham, Aronson, Buchanan, Dickson, Hall, Heider, O’Dell. Ogborn and White.  C/Cllr Shuter and D/Cllr Stevens also attended for part of the meeting.
34.
APOLOGIES:

None.

35.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
Agreed and signed.

36.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:
None.

37.
MATTERS ARISING:

a)  Maintenance of footpath around moat
Cllr Bryant reported she is no further forward.  Joe Marks from David Wilson Homes who we had been in contact with had been in the area and phoned Cllr Bryant to meet up but she had not been available but he will have been and seen the problems areas that we had reported to him.
b)  S106 Working Party
Cllr Heider had spoken with the Chair of the Residents Association, John Overton.  He had explained that the Association was made up of 160 members who all jointly owned the piece of land commonly referred to as ‘the dirt hills’.  He recognised that in the past there had been a play area on this land but any future plans would have to be with agreement from members.  If there were ever to be a play park in this area the Residents Association would want nothing to do with the upkeep of the equipment.  Cllr Hall said their AGM was coming up within the next couple of weeks and it was proposed that Cllr Heider put his suggestions in writing so they could at least have received them by the AGM.  The Working Party’s next meeting is 17th March.

ACTION:  CLLR HEIDER TO WRITE TO RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

c)  Kissing gate – Ancient Meadows
Cllr Bryant had had a long conversation with the County Council regarding this.  After approaching the landowner, he has no problem with the gate being moved back.  However, the County Council have said that the gate should not be there at all as kissing gates should only be used for land that houses livestock not arable land.  They are therefore reluctant to move the gate which would mean that we would have to pay for it.  It was agreed that Cllr Bryant should speak again with John Green; the landowner to find out if it was likely that he would ever have livestock in the field at any time and to discuss options for moving the gate.
ACTION:  CLLR BRYANT TO CONTACT JOHN GREEN

d)  Bus shelter A1303
The bus shelter had now been repaired.
38.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:

County

At the last meeting we asked C/Cllr Shuter to enquire with Highways when they were likely to start the traffic calming as we had had no response to our queries.  Matthew Belton who had been dealing with this has now left the County Council and we have not been advised of who is taking over.  C/Cllr Shuter has spoken with Mac McGuire who agreed that this should go ahead asap especially as it had all been agreed and no money was needed from the County.  He has referred it to a senior officer at Highways and C/Cllr Shuter will be chasing him.  The survey at the Quy junction has been completed and they are currently collating information to share with the Highways Agency.  Balfour Beatty are now preparing to install the last remaining streetlights.  Letters have been sent to all those affected.  Some positioning has been questioned, particularly in the High Street and C/Cllr Shuter has asked Balfour Beatty to copy him in on all responses so he is aware of any problems.  The energy switching campaign had 34000 responses nationally, 1500 from Cambridgeshire.  The energy quotes/comparisons  have now been sent out to all respondents and there are some big savings to be made but these deals are available on line and C/Cllr Shuter had questioned the system as surely if people were coming together as a collective they should get an even better deal that was not available online.

District

D/Cllr Stevens reported that extra garden waste bins were now available at £48 a licence.  The licence would be on the bin and would be re-newed yearly.  There are 500 bins available for this purpose.  The District are now starting to put a list together of buildings of local interest which was first reported to us in 2013.  There had been some confusion over the responsibility for the Bottisham drain at Ox Meadow as D/Cllr Stevens had discovered that the Drainage Board were responsible for more than is actually shown on the map, their responsibility extends to 101 Ox Meadow.  The District Council is responsible for clearing vegetation and silting other parts of the drain.  There will be no raise in council tax this year.  

Cllr Altham is in discussions with the National Trust regarding possible provision of a cemetery.  He thought it important to discuss the possible cycle routes to Lode and Quy with the National Trust.  If we were able to go ahead with a cemetery in this location it would make sense to make this a single entity.  Cllr Altham will mention it when he meets with the Properties Manager which he is waiting to do.  C/Cllr Shuter also said that the National Trust should encourage the cycle route as car parking at Anglesey Abbey was a problem particularly at popular events like the snowdrops.

39.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:
a)  Vacancy
No applicants at this stage.

b)  Buildings of Local Interest
Cllr Buchanan has already sent something to the District Council last year but will review it.

c)  Provision of extra recycling bins
This had already been discussed by D/Cllr Stevens in his report.  Cllr Bryant asked whether the £48 a year fee was justified.  D/Cllr Stevens replied that the Council had no legal duty to collect garden waste hence the charge.

d)  Street lighting
Covered under the County Council report.
C/Cllr  Shuter then left the meeting.

40.
PLANNING:
No plans submitted this month.

41.
ENVIRONMENT, CHURCHYARD AND CEMETERY COMMITTEE:

A report had been circulated.  There had been a problem with a sunken grave which was discussed.  The Committee had said that if this occurred again we should get K H Services to fill it in but cllr’s felt that the responsibility was not that of the Parish Council and we should not have to pay for someone to do this.  Cathy White, Trees Officer from the District Council had been out to see the resident who was concerned about the horse chestnut tree in the cemetery.  Her opinion had not changed and she does not see that the tree is a danger so it was agreed that we should go ahead with planned work to the trees as recommended both by Cathy White and the tree surgeon.  Cllr Aronson questioned numbers on the Committee as Ruth Easthope had now left it left us a bit short.  Cllr Aronson, O’Dell, Dickson and White are currently on the Environment Committee.  Cllr Bryant said we will look at Committees at our annual meeting in May and will change things around then.  Cllr Aronson and Dickson had also looked at the hedge by the footpath leading from Arber Close to Jenyns Close which was overgrown.  The Clerk will look back but seemed to remember from last year that this was the householders responsibility and the District Council had written to them asking them to cut it back.
ACTION:  CLERK TO NOTIFY RESIDENT REGARDING TREE.  CLERK TO LOOK AT HEDGE
42.
FINANCE:
a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts

Mrs C Fullwood – Salary 





560.67

Mrs C Fullwood-  6 month allowance



200.00

Mrs C Fullwood – expenses/stationery etc


  36.14

J Crown – Litter picking (4 weeks)



  52.50

O Rayment – Litter picking (4 weeks) 
  52.50

K H Services – Maintenance
299.00

S W Bowyer – Bus shelter A1303
431.54

Cambridgeshire ACRE – Payroll services
  66.96

H M Revenue and Customs - PAYE
    3.38

Royal British Legion – room hire
  60.00

K H Services – spoil heap
300.00

K H Services – churchyard
333.00

K H Services – footpaths
298.50

K H Services – footpaths
405.46

Signed and verified by Cllr Buchanan and Cllr Bryant.
43.
BELL ROAD MASTERPLAN:
ECDC are waiting for the Inspector’s report and will re-convene as soon as possible.

44.
CRYSTAL STRUCTURES SITE:
Bloor Homes had had a public exhibition recently to which all residents had been invited.  They propose a development of 24 new homes at the above site.  Cllr Buchanan along with other cllr’s attended the consultation and passed a report onto all councillors.  She commented that this was not a planning application but a consultation.  This was an area designated as light industrial but it was recognised that this was no longer appropriate due to the proximity of the surgery and the new development at Ancient Meadows and also traffic.  The site also badly needed tidying up.  Parish Council have made it known previously to the owner that they would prefer to see this area accommodating a play park but this is not feasible for the landowner to which we understand.  We reiterate once again that we do not want more development in the village.  49 residents went to the consultation and others have e-mailed them so we wait for them to collate the responses.  Cllr Buchanan encouraged all to reply individually, she will reply on behalf of the Parish Council.
45.
BOTTISHAM VILLAGE COLLEGE – PLAY AREAS:

Cllr Bryant and Cllr Buchanan had met with David Earle, one of the school governors.  The suggestion had been made that the Parish Council could possibly purchase part of the field with DFE approval.  The area they had in mind was at the back of the field behind Bradfords Close.  Cllr Bryant had liaised with the police who felt that any play area should be situated at the front of the site to be fully visible.  Cllr Ogborn appreciated the offer from the College but agreed with the police view.  It was however a good starting point with the College and  Cllr Bryant will have further discussions with them;  maybe they would be able to suggest an alternative site.

46.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:
As listed.

47.
CORESPONDENCE SENT OUT:
As listed.

48.
CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:
There had been a query from a resident at Cedar Walk regarding trees which are at the bottom of her garden.  The trees are located in an extension to the footpath that does not belong to the County Council. The Rights of Way Officer said it is not clear who this piece of land belongs to.  Cllr Buchanan has had this query come up before and will check.
ACTION:  CLLR BUCHANAN TO CHECK 

49.
MATTERS OUTSTANDING:
No update.

50.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting will be Monday 7th April 2014.


